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Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from the newsletter  committee—
may the New Year be full of health, wealth and happiness!  Remember it is by 
your generous donations throughout the year that we can continue this and fu-
ture publications 
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January 1, 2017 New Yearôs Day Service 2PM followed by potluck.  
Everyone welcome! Please br ing dinner item  

Please tell us how many people will be attending and what you would be bringing.  
To register please call Reg:  250-212-0000 

Pick-up orders Udon & 
Mochi Sales 

Dec 10th, Saturday  
12n-2:30pm 

Order form Pg 3 
Come Help Make! 
 Udon Making 6pm 
Friday Dec 9th and 

Mochi Tsuki Saturday 
the 10th @8am  

KBT Fiscal Year-end is 
Nov. 30th,  Financial Re-
ports will be available at 
AGM 2017 Memberships 

now due!  In Gassho 

Temple Executive Bal-
lots due December 31st 

(ballot box on board 
room table) 

Please consider allowing 
your name to stand for 
election.  We need your 

support. 
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Sensei’s Report:  Taking Care of Our Own “Garbage” 

It is now close to December, and soon we will cele-
brate Bodhi Day – the day more than 2,500 years ago 
on which Shakyamuni Buddha attained enlightenment.  
On December 8th Buddhist Temples all around the 
world will celebrate Bodhi Day.  In North America, 
specifically the United States, Canada and Hawaii, we 
have our own unique blend of Buddhist culture and 
tradition- a mixture of Eastern and Western traditions.   
Over our more than one hundred years history in Can-
ada, we have developed our Canadian style of Bud-
dhism, which blends both the Canadian and Japanese 
traditions.  
 For the last couple of weeks, I have been visit-
ing Japan.  After having lived in Canada for many 
years, I realized that I had forgotten about many of the 
ordinary routines of daily life in Japan. Everything in 
Japan seems so complex, so well organized, and ñhigh-
techò.  For example, in travelling by train – the major 
form of transportation in a busy city like Metropolitan 
Tokyo, I discovered that every time that I needed to 
purchase a train ticket, I had to ask for advice from 
people nearby, and double check the details about the 
direction in which I needed to go. Things have 
changed so much over the past years. 
 I arrived at my family home in Tokyo, where I 
used to live before coming to Canada.  No one lives 
there any longer, since my mother moved to a Resi-
dence for Seniors.  Since the home was not occupied, 
all the utilities had been shut off.  There was no elec-
tricity, no gas, no telephone, no heat, and no water.  I 
had to contact the companies to activate all of these.  I 
recognized that I would probably have to ñrough itò 
for the next couple of weeks.  All this, in the ñhigh 
techò city of Tokyo!  It took me several days to have 
everything organized and sorted out, so that I would be 
able to live there for the next couple of weeks. 
 I realized that I would probably be unable to 
cook there, since I was not confident about my ability 
to safely operate an older gas-fuelled stove.  I eventu-
ally decided not to use it.   I decided that I would have 
to eat out, or take-out. Since everything was available 
at grocery stores or corner stores, I soon realized that 
present-day Japan has many grocery stores and restau-
rants that provide excellent and tasty food for take-out, 
at very economical prices. Sushi, sashimi, tempura, 
noodles, donburi dishes, deep fried dishes, all kinds of 
pickles and cooked vegetables can be obtained at very 
reasonable prices.  The bota-mochi is wonderful!  Jap-
anese breads are wonderful too, since many of the pas-
try chefs have trained in Europe.  All of the take-out 
foods are available in single portion sizes, if needed.  
Overall, I found that Japan is a food paradise. 

 After a few days, I began to notice that I had 
accumulated a number of empty boxes, bags, plastic 
bottles, cans, paper.  I first thought of disposing of these 
in public garbage bins in railroad stations or parks, or 
grocery stores.  However, I later discovered signs that 
said that disposal of home garbage is prohibited.  I 
brought back the garbage to my house, and tried to find 
out about the City regulations for garbage disposal.  I 
soon discovered that the Japanese system is much more 
complex than here in Canada.  There is a highly orga-
nized system, with different days assigned to disposal of 
kitchen garbage, paper, plastic, recyclable bags, alumi-
num foil, garden debris (within highly specified dimen-
sions).  Newspapers need to be bundled and bound by 
string.  Bottles must have all labels removed, and thor-
oughly rinsed.  Plastic bottles have to be bundled into 
clear plastic bags.  Each day of the week is assigned to a 
particular form of garbage. All in all, itôs a lot of work, 
but itôs all necessary in a densely populated country like 
Japan.  People come to realize just how much garbage 
we produce that can adversely affect our life and our 
environment. Overall it was a good experience to dis-
cover this. 
 I wondered if there are places on earth that are 
garbage-free, I doubt it, unless one is able to live in 
complete harmony with Nature.   I thought about all the 
kinds of garbage that we human beings produce, and 
thought that perhaps we should be more careful in deal-
ing with our own ñgarbage.ò - not just our physical gar-
bage, but also our emotional and spiritual ñgarbageò too.  
If we can sort it all out appropriately, we might be able 
to deal with life more effectively.  
 We might find it interesting to know that 
Shinran talked about the ñgarbageò that we produce in 
our lives. Shinran was referring to the three poisons of 
greed, anger, and stupidity.  We human beings are con-
stantly producing those kinds of ñgarbageò.  Shinran 
said ñthese arise, without pause until the very last mo-
ment of life- they do not cease, or disappear, or exhaust 
themselves.ò  He told us to ñgo a step or two, little by 
little, along the white path of the Vowò If we do this, we 
are then ñtaken in and held by the compassionate heart 
of the Buddha of unhindered light.ò  
 We need to deal with the complex problems that 
we are forced to encounter in everyday life.  We need to 
bring our ñgarbageò back to ourselves, we need to sort it 
all out, recognize it for what it is, and deal with it appro-
priately.  Only with the guiding light of Amida Buddha 
can we manage this complicated task. 
 
In Gassho,   Rev. Yasuhiro Miyakawa 



Dharma School is a place where families and those 
new to Buddhism can learn and grow in the Dharma 
together.  Whether you are a first time visitor or a 
long-standing member of the Temple, we have some 
special events coming up that you may be interested 
in joining us for.  
  -- On Sunday December 4th, just in time for Bo-
dhi  Day and Christmas decorating and holidays, we 
are delighted to welcome Jack Yamaoka and his 
niece Carrie Yamaoka for an Origami workshop. 
Jack and Carrie are both teachers by profession and 
will teach us this Japanese fine art of paper folding 
with projects that are fun and also beautiful.  We 
thank Jack and Carrie for generously offering their 
time and knowledge to the Dharma School. All are 
welcome!  
-- On Sunday December 18th, our speaker series 
continues with a visit and talk by a representative of 
the Kelowna Family HUB, a non-profit project that 

collaborates with the school district and health care 
system to address and help alleviate child poverty 
in our community. All are welcome  to join us and 
learn about what is being done to help children and 
build caring community in this informative ses-
sion.  
--  On Monday December 26th, we are planning a 
pancake breakfast and snowshoeing day. This is a 
great opportunity to get outside and turn that big 
Christmas dinner into muscle, rather than battling 
crowds of consumers at the Boxing Day sales. 
Bring your family and friends! This is a planned 
event that will require an idea of how many will 
attend, so if you are interested please email Genev-
ra at whitewave@shaw.ca .   
Dharma School is held every Sunday at the Temple 
at 10 AM.  
In Gassho, Genevra 

Dharma School: 
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aƻŎƘƛ ϧ ¦Řƻƴ hǊŘŜǊ CƻǊƳ 
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The Monto Shikisho is a cloth often worn by follow-
ers of the Nembutsu path of Shin Buddhism during 
Temple Services. Shikisho means ósashô 
and óMontoô means ópeopleô and wearing one shows 
that you are a follower of Shin Buddhism.  In addition 
to showing membership in our sangha, 
its wearing is also an acknowledgement that ñthe 
Nembutsu does not choose priest over lay person, and 
it does not choose lay person over priest.ò In other 
words, all followers of Shin Buddhism have equality. 
The Shikisho was originally an adaptation of the Kesa 
cloth worn by the Buddhist monks of Japan . The 
Kesa is now worn by our Buddhist Ministers. The un-
derstanding of equality arises ñwhen one considers 
the statement that Shinran Shonin made when he de-
clared that he was "neither monk, nor lay person." 
The shiki-sho, patterned after the kesa of the monks, 

became the symbol to show that in the Light of 
Amida Buddha's Compassion and Wisdom it does 
not matter whether you are "not a monk" or "not a 
lay person." We all live equally supported within 
the óoceanô of Infinite Wisdom and Infinite Com-
passion that is called Amida Buddha and the 
Monto Shikisho is one symbol we use to express 
this.  Thanks for 
researching this 
article, my little 
sister Susan from 
the Calgary Bud-
dhist 
Temple, In 
Gassho 

The Monto Shikisho: 

mailto:whitewave@shaw.ca


I think that as we get older the time speeds up. 
There just is not enough time in a day. It feels as 
though it was spring yesterday and tomorrow will 
be winter. I donôt know where the hours go.   
Miyakawa Sensei, as always, has been very busy 
with the activities of the three interior Temples. He 
also has been to Winnipeg twice to minister to their 
Temple. Thank you Sensei for your guidance and 
imparting your knowledge to all of us. It is greatly 

appreciated by us all.   
His leadership has inspired many of our members to 
learn more about Buddhism. This led to the creation 
of the Introduction to Buddhism class.  Spearheaded 
originally by Barb MacCarl, this class was led by 
Genevra Cavanaugh this year.  I took the class and 
was pleasantly surprised by the number of attendees 

From the Temple President—2016 Year-end Report 
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The Collected Works of Shinran 

Message from the Editor 

I thought I would give everyone a rest from my ram-
blings and provide you with an interesting article 
from the Southern Alberta Buddhist Temples News-
letter:  
Putting the cart before the horse 
Our organization, whether local or national, is called 
Kyodan in Japanese.  It literally means the organiza-
tion which is formed by the teaching.  In our case, 
the teaching indicates Buddhaôs teaching called 
ñdharma of the nembutsu.ò  Our kyodan, therefore, 
is the same with a Buddhist Sangha.  The Sangha 
without good teaching as well as people who appre-
ciate it is not a true Sangha.  The same holds true in 
the Kyodan.  The Kyodan is the place to learn and 
appreciate the teaching together.  It has ups and 
downs.  Sometimes it prospers, sometimes it de-
clines.   Our kyodan is no exception.  The dharma of 
the Nembutsu, however, does not disappear.   To 
avoid its decline, we must listen to, appreciate, and 
share the Nembutsu teaching together with others.   
No listening, no appreciation, and no sharing of the 
teaching, and our Kyodan will lose the meaning of 
its existence.  
Needless to say, our organization is not a business-
like place to seek net profit.   The profit in terms of 
donation or dana (giving and sharing) is the natural 
consequence through listening to and appreciating 
the Nembutsu teaching.      
If we only talk about monetary matters to maintain 
the structure or building of Kyodan, it is not called 

the Kyodan or the Sangha.  Monetary matters or spirit 
of dana comes out of gratitude and appreciation after 
listening and learning the dharma, not the other way 
around.  It is dangerous if people get the wrong idea 
that ñGoing to Temple is costly, so stay away from 
religion.ò  Learning and sharing the dharma with oth-
ers must come first.  There is a proverb ñShu Kaku 
Tendo.ò  It literally means ñhost and guestò or 
òprincipal and auxiliaryò are reversed.  
In English, it means ñputting the cart before the 
horse.ò  We should not mix up host and guest, the 
horse and the cart.   Learning and appreciation come 
first before donation.   If asking for a donation comes 
first, it is not Kyodan, not Sangha.  Donation or dana 
is not obligatory but should be a natural expression of 
gratitude and appreciation.  Rennyo, the eighth de-
scendant of Master Shinran (1173-1263), revitalized 
the Hongwanji, our mother temple in Kyoto, Japan.  
A lot of donation came to the Hongwanji temple.  It 
was because Rennyo and his followers so enthusiasti-
cally shared the teaching of Master Shinran with oth-
ers out of deep appreciation and gratitude.   We 
should not keep the Nembutsu teaching and Master 
Shinran in the closet.  We must learn together and 
share it with others, and together walk the path to the 
Pure Land of Enlightenment.  
Namo Amida Butsu,  Yasuo Izumi, Minister,  Bud-
dhist Temple of Southern Alberta 

ñThe Pure Land is right before us and never out of harmony with us.  Do not ponder whether Amida will take 
you in or not; the question is whether or not you wholeheartedly turn about at heart.  It is said that from this 
moment until the attainment of Buddhahood, for vast kalpas, we will praise the Buddha out of gratitude for 
his compassion and benevolence.  Had we not received the power of Amidaôs universal Vow, Whenðin what 
kalpaðcould we part from this Saha World?ò 

Continued on page 6 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

2 3 
Dharma Door Open 
11am-2:30pm 

4 
Dharma School 10am 

5 
Taiko Practice 
7pm 

6 7 8 
Taiko Practice 7pm 
Temple Executive 
Meeting 7pm 

9 
Udon Making 
6pm 

10 
Dharma Door Open 
11am-2:30pm 
Mochi Tsuki 8am, Pick-
up 12n-2:30pm 

11 
Dharma School 10am, 
Dharma Shotsuki & 
Bodhi Day Service 1pm 

12 
Taiko Practice 
7pm 

13 14 15 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

16 17 
Dharma Door Open 
11am-2:30pm 

18 
Dharma School 10am 

19 
Taiko Practice 
7pm 

20 21 22 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

23 24 

25 26 
 

27 28 29 
Taiko Practice 7pm 

30 31 
 

1 
New Year’s Day Service 
2pm, Pot-luck to follow 

2 3 4 5 6 7 
Dharma Door Open 
11am-2:30pm 

December 2016 
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From the Temple President—2016 Year-end Report 

who are not members of the Temple.  If you would like to learn about Buddhism, I would strongly recom-
mend this course.   
I went to Dharma School Nov 6, 2016 and because Miyakawa Sensei is away, the children conducted the ser-
vice and even gave the Dharma talk. Michael Martin chanted in English.  It was nice to see how well the ser-
vice was conducted by the children. 
We have lost four of our longstanding members, Terry Hikida, Mitsuko Ishikawa, Midori Mori, Suey Koga. 
They gave so much of themselves in their early years and were proud supporters of the Temple. Our condo-
lences go out to the families. 
Welcome to our new members: Dallas and Tanya Storey and children Marley and Wyler; Adrian Hasler; Cin-
dy Anderson; Pat and Jean Yetman; Meiko Ewuk; and Lorne Terada.  
This year has been a trying year fiscally with increasing costs and limited income. We have found that the 
operating budget is in the red. We cannot sustain this without affecting the operations of the Temple. Because 
of this, the Board of Directors are looking at alternative funding sources. One such idea was the expansion of 
the Temple grounds to include commercial space together with the Temple. This concept created some con-
cern over the financing and potential jeopardy of the Temple. Because of this the Building Committee is 
looking into alternative solutions on the parking area. One idea is to look into the building of an independent 
living complex. This will require further investigation as we go forward.  
Aside from these ideas we still have our regular fund raising activities. Chow Mein dinner sales have been 
successful and is our largest fund raising activity in the year. Thank you to all the volunteers that have come 
out to support this. 
The farmerôs market was also successful this year. Thank you to those who contributed with donations of 
vegetables and fruit.   
Herb Tanaka has taken many beautiful pictures which he made into a calendar. This calendar has all the Jodo 
Shin-shu annual observances listed.  A purchase of $20.00 will get you a calendar for 2017. Thanks Herb for 
developing this fund raiser for the Temple.  
Also a great big thank you to the Yamaoka, Hayashi and Uyeyama family for the carpeting in the main stair-
case and foyer. It has brightened the area and is a big improvement. Thank you for your generous donation. 
Please remember to pay your annual membership dues in or by January. We are instituting January 1st as the 
date to pay annually because many members have forgotten when they paid their dues when paying through-
out the year. There will be a notice going out to everyone about the membership dues and explaining why we 
are instituting a specific date for membership renewal. 
We will again have Shogatsu (Japanese New Yearôs dinner) on Jan 1, 2017. Historically, the Japanese custom 
in the past was that people would visit friends and family for New Yearôs Day celebrations with lots of food 
and drinks. Last year we had a very successful celebration. This year we would like to do this tradition again 
by inviting you and your family and friends to join with us to celebrate Shogatsu. Please let us know how 
many will be attending and what you will be bringing. This is a pot luck and BYOB format. I know many of 
us celebrate New Yearôs with our families at home, but this year letôs get altogether as a big celebration. 
Please tell us how many people will be attending and what you would be bringing. To register please call me. 
250-212-0000. This is not only for members but for our friends who have come out to help us during the year 
in our fund raising activities. A service will be held at 2 PM after which we will have our Shogatsu starting at 
3PM.  
I would like to thank the Board of Directors for their dedication to the Temple affairs and for their support 
throughout the year. I will be stepping aside this coming year as director and have enjoyed working as your 
President.    With my Haskap farm taking more of my time, I am finding that I cannot contribute the time 
necessary to carry out my commitment as director and President.    Thank you all for your support. 
Have a Happy New Year and Joyous Holiday Season.   
 

In Gassho, Reg Tomiye, President Kelowna Buddhist Temple. 
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Kelowna Buddhist Womenôs  
Associationôs Cook Book 

 
Price: $15.00 per book 

 
140+ Western and Japanese Recipes 
Recipes that have been passed down 
from generation to generation and 

family favourites 
Available in two formats: Option 
1—Bound or Option 2—Unbound 

(Three hole punched, can be put into bind-
er—not included). 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ǇǳǩƴƎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ YŜπ
ƭƻǿƴŀ .ǳŘŘƘƛǎǘ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴΩǎ  /ƻƻƪπ
ōƻƻƪ ŀ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǉǳŀƴǝǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ŀ 
ŬǊǎǘ ŎƻƳŜΣ ŬǊǎǘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ōŀǎƛǎ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлǘƘΣ 
нлмс ό/Ƙƻǿ aŜƛƴ ǝƳŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ YŜƭƻǿƴŀ .ǳŘπ
ŘƘƛǎǘ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜύ ƻǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 5ƘŀǊƳŀ 5ƻƻǊ 
ό{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅǎΣ ŦǊƻƳ ммΥллŀƳ ǘƻ нΥолǇƳύ  

hǊŘŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŜƳŀƛƭŜŘ ǘƻ 5ŀǊƭŜƴŜ ¸ŀƳŀƻƪŀ 
Ϫ ŘŀǊ-ȅŀƳŀƻƪŀϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŎƘŜǉǳŜǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻΥ YŜƭƻǿƴŀ .ǳŘπ
ŘƘƛǎǘ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ 

2017 Membership Form  
Full Membership   Associate Membership*  

($155 for each member)    ($75) 

Last Name: _____________________________First Names(s): ____________ 

 

Last Name: _____________________________First Names(s): ____________ 

 

Home Address:___________________________________________________ 

City, Province, Postal Code:_____________________________________________ 

 

Telephone No.:___________________________________________________ 

 

Cellphone No.:___________________________________________________ 

 

Email:____________________________________________________________ 

  

Check to receive The New Dharma Express newsletter by email only.  

Please send this form and your remittance to: 

Kelowna Buddhist Temple  

P.O. Box 22092, RPO Capri Centre Kelowna, B.C. Canada V1Y 9N9 

*Note 
Associate membership: No voting privileges and is not a member of JSBTC.  May 
attend all temple functions, but without the full benefits of Full Membership.  If one 
wishes to remain a member after 2 years one must become a full member of the 
Temple.  In Gassho, Temple Executive 

 This is an article especially for the Dharma School kids and their families.   
When you say you are a Buddhist, what does that mean to you? It could mean that 
you are a person who respects and is guided by the teachings of Sakyamuni Bud-
dha. If you are quite young and are still finding out about what the Buddha 
taught, you might say you are a Buddhist because your parents are coming to the 
Temple. Perhaps they have been bringing you to Dharma School, where you 

have a chance to learn what the Buddhaôs teachings are. When you are older, you 
will make up your own mind about whether the teachings are true and help you in 

your daily life. 
  
Daily life is where we really start to see whether Buddhism makes sense. Dharma School is where we learn 
the teachings, and daily life is where we apply and experience them. There are many opportunities every day 
to make the teachings come alive. How? Well, think of the last time you felt impatient or angry. First we can 
understand that anger is one of the reasons we suffer in this life. It usually happens because we donôt have 
Right View, another Buddhist teaching that helps us understand that life is a bumpy road where things (like 
people, situations, and feelings) are impermanent and interconnected. If we turn toward our anger and look 
deeply into it we can learn about how our view of things has made us suffer. And we can look at the situation 
in a new way. We nourish our understanding.  If we just start yelling because we are angry and we donôt seek 
understanding, we nourish our anger insteadéand our anger can spill out onto others.  
When you come to Dharma School, it is an hour in your life. But the teaching can become a friend and a help-
er throughout your entire life. 
In Gassho,  Genevra 
If you have thoughts and stories to share with the Kidsô Sangha and Dharma School, you are invited to corre-

spond with us at KidsSanghaKelowna@gmail.com 

YƛŘǎΩ {ŀƴƎƘŀ 

mailto:KidsSanghaKelowna@gmail.com
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Dharma Door Gift 
Certificates now 

available: 
A Great Christmas 

gift or just as a 
thank you to some-
one who might en-
joy a book or two. 
With over $3000 in 

inventory, we have a 
book for you! 

Dharma Door Book 
Store, your Buddhist 

Chapterôs  

KBT AGM 
January 8th 

3pm 
Dinner to follow 
Come listen to 
reports and ask 
questionsé we 
need your input 
to effect positive 
change and grow 
our congregation. 

In Gassho 
Temple Exec. 



Cooking Demonstrations—everyone welcome! 
Starting the second week in January demonstrations start again (dates TBA– just wanted to get you excited)!   

All demonstrations will include sample tasting and copy of recipe for a minimum donation of $5.00. 

Recent legislation enacted by the Provincial Government restricts organizations from divulging personal information without the 
approval of the individuals affect 

ted. The donations generously made by Temple members and friends fall under the realm of personal information. Therefore, if 
you object to your donations being published in the Temple Newsletter, please let us know and we will cease doing so (Mail or 

Email your wish to be omitted from the published list).  In Gassho,   Temple Board of Directors 

Seasonôs Greetings posted in the next issue of the Dharma Expressé email or contact Jerry Takeda to be in-
cluded in this special wish to Sangha members for a safe and happy Holiday and prosperous New Year! 

ñThe best way to find yourself is to lose yourself 
in the service of others.ò Mohandas Gandhi 
Smart man this Gandhi, I hope in the New Year 
you take these words of wisdom and put them to 
practice in the service of our Shangha.   
As I look back on my previous Editorial com-
ments, Iôm sorry that I sound like a broken record, 
always asking for your service.  Well I have a dif-
ferent perspective now, with also being Temple 
treasureré with the mounting costs of maintain-
ing our Temple, comes the added burden of ensur-
ing all of our fundraising projects are successful.  
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Another Great Christmas Idea 
Order Today!: Naomi Asks About Buddhismé First 

Edition Childrenôs Story—a great gift for your child or 
Grandchild:  

From our talented Temple Membersé  
Written by Barb MacCarl—Illustrated by Cheryl 

Tanaka 
Order from any Temple Exec. Member 

Chapter 1—page 1: 

b!haL !{Y{Υ ²I!¢ L{ ! .¦55I!Κ  
Naomi lived with her Mom in the cute little white house 
two doors down on the left hand side of Cherry Blossom 
Lane.  
She was a happy girl who was always thinking about 
things that she heard about.  
One day she asked her Mom, òMama, what is a Buddha?ó 
òHmmm, a Buddha?ó her Mom said. òIõm not really sure, 
but your Uncle is coming to visit and he has travelled to 
many places all over the world, I bet he will be able to 
tell you what a Buddha is when he gets here.ó  
Naomi couldnõt wait for the next day when her Uncle was 
due to arrive. She loved her Uncle, he had the best hugs 
in the whole world (next to her Mama of course) and al-
ways had the answers to her questionsé. 

Please help us by not only getting actively involved, 
but by being proactive with ideas for the future.  In 
2016 we had several key members pass on , and my 
hope is we will have members willing to step in and 
fill the void. 
There are a lot of individuals that think that change 
isnôt possible, they have volunteered enough, they 
donôt have time or they have personal differences.  I 
ask you to look beyond these thoughts and put aside 
past differences or ideaôs and help preserve our Tem-
ple for future generation. 
In Gassho, jiro   

Message from the Editor: OK… came across a past rambling... 



Womenôs Association 
Mr. Min Mori (In Memory of Mid Mori) $1,000.00  
M/M Herb Tanaka (In Appreciation) $100.00 
Koga, M/M David (In Memory of Suey Koga) $500.00 
Dharma School 
Koga, M/M David (In Memory of Suey Koga) $500.00 
Dharma Shotsuki  
Yamada, M/M Ken $20.00 
Sugie, M/M Sam (In Memory of Mother Y. Sugie) $20.00 
Anonymous $20.00 
Tamaki, Toyoko (In Memory of Zenkichi Tamaki) $25.00 
Tamaki, Toyoko (In Memory of Fumi Tamaki) $25.00 
Mori, Min (In Memory of Nobu Nakano) $30.00 
Mori, Min (In Memory of Shigeru Mori) $30.00 
Yamauchi, Kuniko (In Memory of Chiyokichi Yamauchi) $30.00 
Ostapchuk, Rae (In Memory of Roy Tanaka) $40.00 
Tomiye, Kanae (In Memory of Haruye Tomiye) $50.00 
Tomiye, Mr. Reg $100.00 
Memorial  
Nishi, Ms. Geri $5.00 
Gilbert, M/M Mark $10.00 
Tahara, M/M Jack (In Memory of Suey Koga) $40.00 
Crosbie, Linda (In Memory of Fujie Ueda) $50.00 
Crosbie, Linda (In Memory of George Ueda) $50.00 
Kumagai, Hiroshi (In Memory of Matsuye Terada) $100.00 
Koga, M/M David (In Memory of Suey Koga) $500.00 
Newsletter  
Anonymous  $30.00 
Terai, M/M Isao $40.00 
Naito, Mrs. Helen $50.00 
Mori, Min  $50.00 
Ueda, Mrs. Yosh $50.00 
Special  
Suzuki, M/M Tosh (Building Fund in Memory of Nob Yamaoka)
 $20.00 
Takeda, M/M Jerry (JSBTC Day) $20.00 
Anonymous (JSBTC Day) $20.00 
Suey Koga Funeral (Table Cloths) $20.00 
Martin, Mr. Michael $25.00 
Sugie, M/M Sam (Building Fund in Memory of Nob Yamaoka)
 $25.00 
Martin, Mr. Michael (JSBTC Day) $25.00 
Yamaoka, M/M Jack (Building Fund in Memory of Nob Yamaoka)
 $30.00 
Yamaoka, M/M Alan (JSBTC Day) $30.00 
Delport, Jeanette $30.00 
Ewuk, Mrs. Meiko $45.00 
Anonymous (Building Fund in Memory of Midori Mori) $50.00 
Mori, Min (JSBTC Day) $50.00 

With Gratitude the Temple and all of  its Affiliated Organizations 

Acknowledge Your Generous Contribution and Apologies 

for any Errors or Omissions. 

Yamada, M/M Ken (Farmer's Market)
 $50.00 
Mori, Min (Farmer's Market) $50.00 
Anonymous $100.00 
Dux, Mr. Larry (Chow Mein) $100.00 
Tahara, M/M Tim (Building Fund)
 $190.00 
Mori, Min (In Leu of Membership)
 $200.00 
Yamaoka, Mrs. Tomoye (Building 
Fund in Memory of Nob Yamaoka)
 $300.00 
Mori, Min $1,000.00 
Mori, Min (Perpetual Fund in 
Memory of Midori Mori)
 $1,000.00 
Membership  
Tomiye, Mr. Reg $155.00 
Mori, Mrs. Julie $155.00 
Ueda, Mrs. Yosh $155.00 
Delport, Jeanette $155.00 
Maclean, Mariyln $155.00 
Ewuk, Mrs. Meiko $155.00 
Suzuki, Mrs. Kazuko $155.00 
Anonymous  $155.00 
Favell, Lindsay $155.00 
Charpentier, Junko $155.00 
Smed, Mark  $155.00 
Nishi, Ms. Geri $155.00 
Brown, Mrs. Gail $200.00 
Koga, Carol  $295.00 
Richardson, Janice $295.00 
Yamaoka, M/M Jack $310.00 
Tahara, M/M Tim $310.00 
Takeda, M/M Jerry $310.00 
Tanaka, M/M Herb $310.00 
Terai, M/M Isao $310.00 
Gilbert, M/M Mark $310.00 
Uyeyama, M/M Joe $320.00 
Favell, M/M Don $345.00 
Anonymous  $350.00 
Anonymous  $400.00 
Anonymous  $600.00 
Temple Services & Offeratory  
Offeratory  $25.00 


